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INTRODUCTION 

1. Pursuant to the Amended Directions for the Airline Operations-Ground Staff 

Award 2010 (the Award) that were issued by the Fair Work Commission 

(‘Commission’) on 13 December 2018, the Australia Licenced Aircraft Engineers 

Association (‘ALAEA’) submits as follows below. 

SUBMISSIONS OF THE TRANSPORT WORKERS’ UNION OF AUSTRALIA 

2. The ALAEA has had the opportunity and benefit of reading the submissions of 

the Transport Workers’ Union of Australia (‘TWU’) which were submitted to the 

Commission on 29 January 2019 (‘TWU Submissions’). 

3. The ALAEA agrees with, and supports the TWU Submissions in which the TWU 

is seeking a variation to the overtime provisions of the Award. 

DRAFT DETERMINATION OF THE TWU 

4. The ALAEA has had the opportunity and benefit of reading the Draft 

Determination of the TWU that was attached to the TWU Submissions and 

submitted to the Commission on 29 January 2019. 

5. The ALAEA agrees with, and supports the Draft Determination of the TWU. 

 
Sean Morgan 

Industrial Officer 

Australian Licenced Aircraft Engineers Association 

Dated: 29 January 2019 

 
 


